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Ms Catherine Murphy, TD           

Dáil Éireann, 

Leinster House, 

Kildare Street, 

Dublin 2 

    

 

  6th April 2022 

 

PQ 15790/22 –To ask the Minister for Health the amount of funding provided by his Department and 

the HSE to an organisation (details supplied); if his attention or that of his predecessor and that of 

officials has been drawn to instances in which the organisation failed to file accounts on time in the past; 

and the action they initiated on foot of same – Catherine Murphy TD. Details Supplied: Transgender 

Equality Network Ireland (TENI) 

 

PQ 15791/22 – To ask the Minister for Health if an organisation (details supplied) has provided his 

Department or the HSE with an update in respect of the non-filing and or filing of overdue accounts. 

Catherine Murphy TD. Details Supplied: Transgender Equality Network Ireland (TENI). 

 

 

Dear Deputy Murphy,  

  

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 

Parliamentary Question.   I have examined the matter and the following outlines the position: 

 

The Social Inclusion Unit in Community Healthcare Organisation Dublin North City and                                 

County (CHO DNCC) has been in regular contact with Transgender Equality Network Ireland (TENI).   

Funding had been suspended by the CHO DNCC Social Inclusion in June 2021 following non receipt of 2019 

audited accounts. Audited accounts for 2019 were received from TENI on 29th July 2021.  

 

Following a full review and examination of the 2019 accounts, funding resumed from Social Inclusion in 

January 2022 for a period of three months until the end of March 2022 after a commitment had been given by 

TENI that that 2020 and 2021 accounts would be submitted before the end of first quarter of 2022.  

 

As of 30th March, these accounts were not received and payment for April 2022 was discontinued, effective 

from 1st April. I can confirm that a full audit of TENI’s accounts has been requested and will be actioned in 

2022. 

 

In respect of funding, the total amount provided by the HSE from both Social Inclusion and Mental Health 

to TENI for the period 2014 – 2021 was €1,590,833.00. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

I trust this information is of assistance to you but should you have any further queries please do not hesitate 

to contact me. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 
_____________________ 

Donal Cassidy, 

General Manager, 

Social Inclusion and Addiction Service 

 
 


